       Aug 14
Committee Members

Meeting attendees

MINUTES OF THE WILTSHIRE & SWINDON NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH ASSOCIATION AGM HELD AT WILTSHIRE POLICE HEADQUARTERS, DEVIZES ON 2 AUG 2014
Present:

	
	
	
	

	Ian Mace
	  CAC Malmesbury (Dep Chair)
	
	

	Gwyn Comley
	CAC Chippenham (Chair)
	
	

	Sue Stoker
	CAC Melksham (Treasurer)
	
	

	Andrew Law
	Broad Town (Secretary)
	
	

	Juliet Wilmot
	Chittoe Village
	
	

	Muriel Dagg
	Salisbury 
	
	

	A.A.F.Panton
	Zeals
	
	

	Ivor Stephens
	Wroughton (Swindon)
	
	

	Dennis Gill
	Kingston langley
	
	

	John Organ
	Yatton Keynell
	
	

	Roy Davies
	Easterton
	
	

	Brian Boston
	Wroughton
	
	

	Beryl Clampton
	Sherston
	
	

	Kim Wheeler-Mallows
	Everleigh
	
	

	Rosemary Ward
	Atworth
	
	

	Gordon Swanson
	Hilperton
	
	

	Ken Harris
	Worton
	
	

	Reg & Evelyn Halsall
	Raybrook Watch/Swindon West
	
	

	Mike Davidson
	Warminster
	
	

	Carolyn Whistler
	Pewsey
	
	

	Amanda Clarke
Marion Deegan

Gavin Ketchen

Paul Mills

Claire Woods
	Wilts Police NHW Liaison
Wilts Police 

Burbage

Wilts Council

Wilts Council
	
	


Item 1. Welcome and Introductions.

1. The Chairman introduced the Committee and offered a warm welcome to all of those in attendance. 
Item 2. Apologies.
2. Bren Jones - Christian Malford, Christine Wickham – Bulbridge Estate, David Germain – Coombe Bissett, Denis Watson – Alderbury, Eva Burton – Warminster Masefield Road, Francis Moore – Alvediston, Ian Favager – Westbury Wellhead – Ian Thompson – Gastard, Jill Quadri – South Marston, Martin Ruddle – Calne  Anchor Road, Roy Sanderson – Malmesbury, John Noeken – Stonehenge Estate, David Minty – Inspector Salisbury Area, Julia Powells – Woodfalls, George Langley – Chippenham Brook Street, Harry Purdon – Pewsham, John Hawkins – Firsdown, Mike Bird – Corsely, John Crossland – Seagry, Sam Brookes – Green Lane and Sherston, Lesley Favager, Gordon Smith, Chief Constable, Police and Crime Commissioner, Chris Cole, Nick Bancroft, Jim Jilbert - Southwick, Bridget Beattie – Upper Deverills, Dave Thom, John Hawkins.
Item 3. Address by Superintendent Marion Deegan, Head of Crime Prevention.
3. Superintendent Deegan explained her role as Head of Crime Prevention and the way that her role related to NHW. The efforts of volunteers are more important than ever at times of significant budget cuts for the police and Superintendent Deegan was keen to foster recruitment, retention and reward of volunteers. Especially important was effective support from NPTs.
Item 4.  Previous minutes (AGM 2013).
4. There were no questions raised regarding the previous minutes. 
Item 5. Report of the Committee.

5. The Chair delivered the Committee's report which is attached as Enclosure 1. The report included a letter from the Police and Crime Commissioner which is at Enclosure 2.
Item 6. Treasurer’s Report.

6. The account had been audited on 9 Apr 14 and was reported as representing a true and accurate state of affairs of the Wiltshire and Swindon Neighbourhood Watch Association as at 26 Feb 14. The current balance is £3686-31.
Item 7. Community Messaging (wiltsmessaging.co.uk).
7. A joint presentation was given jointly by Paul Mills (Project Manager, Wilts Council), Claire Woods (Comms Officer, Wilts Council) and Gavin Ketchen (S&WNHWA).

8. Community Messaging will provide an instant means of communication which operates on a push basis but which offers the facility for users to respond. Communications can be sent via e-mail, text, voice messaging and can be tailored by the recipients to ensure to ensure the contents is relevant. Other benefits are improved data protection and continuity in the dissemination of information when a coordinator retires.
9. A pilot will be run involving 4 police areas commencing 18 Aug before being rolled out across Wiltshire.  In due course it is intended that other “watches” such as farm watch will be integrated and the potential exists for other agencies such as the fire services or environment agency to become involved.

10.  It was acknowledged that effective recruitment to Community Messaging was essential and the meeting was reassured that there was a Communications Strategy in place with the funding necessary to deliver it. In response to a question it was agreed that a standard information bulletin would be generated which could be provided to NHW area coordinators for local publication in Parish Magazines and NHW newssheets. Posters will also be provided to NPTs.
11.  There were a discussion on Community Messaging which resulted in the following points being noted:
a. The system will depend on the timely provision of information from the police which at the moment is sometimes lacking. The NPT will need to be trained accordingly.

b. The role of the Coordinator will remain critical not only in facilitating mutual security within a scheme area but also in providing hard copies of information where a NHW member has no internet connection.
c. Community messaging does not supplant the use of 101 or 999 where immediate police reaction is required.

d. Protocols for Community messaging must be provided along with training for coords.

Item 8. Election of Association Officers.

12. The election of the following Association Officers was approved unanimously.

a. Chair. Gwyn Comley. Proposed by Dennis Gill, seconded by Rosemary Ward.
b. Vice-Chair. Ian Mace. Proposed by Muriel Dagg, seconded by Gavin Ketchen.

c. Treasurer. Sue Stoker. Proposed by Gavin Ketchen, seconded by Mike Davidson.

d. Secretary. Andrew Law. Proposed by Gavin Ketchen, seconded by Reg Halsall.

Item 9. Any Other Business.

13. There were a number of questions raised which can be summarized as follows:

a. NHW signs had been requested by Kim Wheeler Mallows and not received. Ian Mace undertook to check up.

b. Brian Boston enquired about the source of W&SNHWA income. The main source was from NHW signs which are usually paid for by scheme members or in some cases by Parish Councils, developers or housing associations.

c. Muriel Dagg warned of revised access arrangements for the Close in Salisbury.
d. Mike Davidson was informed that the Meerkat NHW sign would be used for one year as the result of sponsorship activity.

e. Brian Boston enquired about funding for the Bobby Van. This is a registered charity which is obliged to raise its own funding. In discussion it was suggested that when going out to the public to raise awareness of NHW, funds could be raised for the Bobby Van.
f. NHW welcome packs are available from Amanda Clarke.

{Drafted by}

A R LAW

W&SNHWA Secretary

01793 731472

andrewlaw456@gmail.com
Enclosures:

1. Wiltshire &Swindon NHW Association – Report of the Committee to the 2014 AGM.

2. Letter of apology from PCC dated 2 Aug 2014.
3. W&SNHWA Income and Expenditure for the period ending 28 Feb 2014.
